
GCTA Annual Meeting (Zoom)       Convened @ 7:02pm by Geoff Bibo 

September 15, 2020  

Board Members Attending: 
Geoff Bibo Lori Brown Denica Bruce Kyle Burkholder  Lenny Comeras 
Bill Curry Lois Dosky Fred Duy Cindy Ferrara Scott Gerber 
Beth Gibson Jim Hendrix Terri Jones Paul Kobelt Jane McMeekin 
Shirley Neibauer Geri Schlegel Brittany Smolewski Brenda Toney Les Varnardo 
 
     
Guests:    
Gregory Edmonds Mike Jones John Roberts, Social Media   
  
 

Nominations Committee – Jane McMeekin 
▪ Jane read the nominations for the 2020-2021 Greater Columbus Tennis Association 

Board. A motion was made by Shirley Neibauer and second by Geri Schlegel to 
accept the nominations committee slate of officers. 

 

2020-2021 Greater Columbus Tennis Association Board 
Executive Committee 
Geoff Bibo President 
Aaron Ockerman Vice President 
Shirley Neibauer Treasurer 
Jane McMeekin Secretary 
 

GCTA Additional Board Positions 
GCTA Women’s Chair  Lori Brown 
GCTA Men’s Chair  Bill Curry 
Columbus Recreation & Parks Rep  Denica Bruce 
USTA Junior Team Tennis Coordinator  Brittany Smolewski 
USTA Adult Summer Leagues Coordinator  Susan Storrer 
Executive Director  Terri Jones 
Social Media Specialist  John Roberts 
Net Generation Team Challenge Coordinator TBD 
 

GCTA Board of Trustee Members
 Mark Anderson   2021    
 Denica Bruce   2021    
 Scott Gerber  2021    
 Beth Gibson  2021    
 Phil Diaz   2021 
 Laurel Elmore  2021        
 Terri Jones   2021           
 Paul Kobelt   2021 
 Dan Witteman   2021 

Ed Amos  2022 
 Brad Baker  2022 
 Geoff Bibo  2022 
 Lori Brown  2022  
 Fred Duy  2022 
 Jim Hendrix  2022 
 Mike O’Callaghan  2022 
 Erin Ortman  2022 
 Geri Schlegel  2022 
 Brenda Toney  2022 
 
 
 

2021 GCTA Board 

Meetings 

 

Tuesday 

January 19th  

April 20th  

July 20 

September 21st 

 

UA Municipal Bldg.  

(pending COVID & 

confirmation from UA) 

 

 

 

Kyle Burkholder 2023 (New member) 

Lenny Comeras 2023 (New member) 

Bill Curry 2023 

Lois Dosky 023 (New member) 

Heath Elliott 2023  

Cindy Ferrara 2023 

Terry Finneran 2023 

Jane McMeekin 2023 

Shirley Neibauer 2023 

Aaron Ockerman 2023  

Rob Postma 2023  

Brittany Smolewsk i2023 

Sharon Rusk 2023  

Les Varnado 2023 
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Treasurer’s Annual Budget Report - Shirley Neibauer   

▪ Fred Duy motioned, Bill Curry second to accept the proposed budget 
 
 
Adjournment of 2020 Annual Meeting  

▪ Lori Brown moved and Jim Hendrix seconded the motion to adjourn. The motion carried. 
 
 
Quarterly Meeting (Zoom)      Convened @ 7:14 by Geoff Bibo 
 
July Meeting Minutes Approval –  

▪ Fred Duy moved and Lenny Comeras seconded a motion to approve the July minutes. The motion carried. 
 
Grant Committee Report – Jane McMeekin 

▪ Jane reported that we have had no new grants since the last meeting.  
▪ The Grant Committee is working on a new online application. We have also decided that we need to follow 

the USTA’s SafePlay guidelines. We will be requiring that applicants complete the SafePlay online course 
and submit to a cost-free background check. More detail about the new process to follow.  

▪ Beth Gibson asked if the SafePlay requirements would also apply to grant programs volunteers. 
Consensus was yes.  

 
Treasurer’s Report – Shirley Neibauer 
Shirley shared the bank balances as follows: 

              9/13/19                   7/18/20               9/11/20 

PNC Checking $24,484.35 $40,003.89 $20,853.14 

PNC Money Market $73,378.13 $38,440.86 $68,447.41 

        TOTALS $97,862.48 $78,444.75 $89,300.65 

 
JTT Wrap Up – Brittany Smolewski 

▪ Brittany reported a successful season with all funds collected. 
▪ Most reported they were happy to be playing. Of the teams that did not play this summer, many are 

expected to return next year, and we expect the numbers to increase.  
 
Women’s League – Lori Brown 

▪ Many members expressed appreciation that the summer league was able to play this summer. Geri 
Schlegel also reported that she heard many positive comments as she played her matches around 
Columbus. 

▪ The summer teams had 2200 players listed, with many members playing on more than one team.  
▪ We had a few teams that needed to play all away games, but we were able to reschedule and solve most 

conflicts. 
▪ Throughout the summer, we had only one player reporting a positive test. No one reported coming down 

with symptoms, and play continued uninterrupted.  
▪ We are still trying to track down a few waiver forms.  

 
 
Men’s League 

▪ The Men’s League had 896 participants this summer. 
▪ There is only one match remaining to be played on Tuesday 9/8.  There are 4 matches that need scores 

entered.  Otherwise, all matches have been played and scores entered. 
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▪ Still have 3% of $16920 in dues to collect (3 teams – 2 have sent and 2 late player additions) 
▪ All COVID team waivers collected and will be stored on the GCTA Men’s Tenniscores site (under league 

business) 
▪ There were 3 COVID cases reported affecting players.  No community spread due to players playing in 

GCTA matches. 
▪ Fred Duy thanked Denica and the Columbus Recreation and Parks for making courts available for a 

number of teams.  
 
Columbus Recreation & Parks – Denica Bruce  

▪ Denica reported that they were able to conduct 4 weeks of camp with great instructors. COVID precautions 
were in place, so the season was not typical, but went very well.  

▪ Adult lessons began last week with a good number of registrations.   
 
Website – Scott Gerber 

▪ We saw a 16-20% reduction usage over this season. There was a peak of usage in July. 
▪ We expect a more normal usage rate next year. 

 
Social Media Update – John Roberts via email 

▪ John’s summary of our Social Media presence is at the conclusion of these minutes.  
▪ John said that in spite of the drop in Social Media engagements, our numbers are actually better than many 

other non-profits. 
 
Executive Directors’ Report – Terri Jones 

▪ We have been asked to enter a Memorandum of Agreement with Columbus Rec and Parks Department. 
We will provide: 

o Dates that we need courts for GCTA events 
o Require our captains to contact CRPD for a permit for courts for league matches 
o Provide a grant each year by Oct 1st 

▪ They will provide: 
o Free usage and priority scheduling for our events 
o Discounting pricing for our leagues, $2/hour 
o An annual report 
o Our grant funds will be earmarked for tennis programs 

▪ Terri has requested meeting dates for our 2021 meetings, and is waiting to hear back from UA.  
▪ The Everal Barn has been secured for our 2021 Awards Ceremony, on Thursday, September 30th, 2021. 

 
 
Old Business –  

▪ Terri mentioned that we will need to investigate the use of Paypal for collecting our dues. A committee 
consisting of Bill Curry, Terri Jones, Fred Duy, Cindy Ferrara, Kyle Burkholder, Shirley Neibauer, and Beth 
Gibson will pursue this issue 

▪ Geoff thanked the Executive Committee and the Board for all the work that went into making this unusual 
season happen.  
 

New Business –  
▪ Jane mentioned that Tenniscores now can add links to our social media accounts and asked for the 

Board’s opinion. The consensus was to add these icons to each site. 
▪ Question of adding another Winter Party in 2021, using the funds saved from the Awards Ceremony and 

team prizes. The Board felt it would be difficult to make a final decision on the parties until there is a clearer 
picture of the coronavirus and it’s impact on scheduled activities such as the Winter Parties. The parties are 
always attended by large numbers of players congregated in a small area frequently gathering around food 
table. Joy and Paul have been excellent organizers and are willing to help with the parties if we go forward 
in spite of their move to North Carolina. Beth suggested that we might have later parties using outside 
locations. Beth also mentioned hosting a Junior Event. The Board will reassess this question in January. 

▪ One of our guests, Gregory Edmonds said he is new to the area. He introduced himself and said he looks 
forward to getting involved with the Columbus tennis community. 

 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:04 by Geoff Bibo. 
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Annual Meeting: Tuesday, September 15, 2020 
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GCTA Web Site Usage 
December 14, 2012 ς September 9, 2020 

 

Not a surprise, but the 

numbers declined from 

the September 2018 - 

2019 to September 

2019 - 2020 time 

periods. The number of 

pageviews decreased by 

20% (35,309 to 28,283). 

The number of users 

decreased 16% (9,324 

to 7,835). 

 

September to September 2019 (top) and 2020 (bottom) 
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GCTA   Social   Media   Report  

July   21,   2020   -   September   15,   2020  

 

While   COVID   may   be   effecting   our   communities   and   tennis,   our   numbers   on   social   media   appear   to   be  

very   similar   to   pre-COVID.   It   can   be   logically   concluded   that   many   people   are   spending   more   time   on  

social   media   interacting   during   the   quarantine.  

Twitter:   

 

Currently,   we   are   averaging   4.26%   engagement   on   our   Tweets   (excluding   retweets).   For   non-profits,   this  

is   exceptionally   high   as   the   average   is   just   0.06%   on   Twitter.   Twitter   continues   to   be   a   large   strength   for  

the   GCTA.  

 

Facebook:  

 

The   average   engagement   per   post   for  

non-profits   is   0.13%   and   the   GCTA   has   a  

5.14%   engagement   rate.   Given   the   overlap  

of   demographics   of   the   GCTA   membership  

and   the   average   age   of   the   typical   Facebook  

user   in   2020,   Facebook   is   a   valuable  

platform   for   us.   

 

Instagram:   

This   platform   has   struggled   compared   to   the  

other   social   media   accounts.   Much   of   our  

content   is   text-based   which   negatively  

impacts   Instagram.   As   a   result,   more   time  

has   been   invested   into   strengthening   our  

other   two   more   successful   platforms.   

Our   engagement   rate   is   2%   likes/comments  

per   post,   while   the   industry   average   is   2.40%  
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